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Newsletter  
22nd March 2019 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Attendance this week 
 

                                1K 98.08%               2A 94.23%          3F 91.72%            4F 97.50%               5H 95.93%                6B 97.24% 
                             1T 98.85%         2T 97.92%          3R 96.90%           4G 99.262%            5Ha 95.45%          6L 98.52% 
                             1Ti 93.60%              2Th 94.07%        3T 94.46%           4R 85.86%              5T 97.78%               6W 100.00% 

 

Well done to 1T and 6W for best attendance this week. 

                                            Overall attendance since September: 95.12%  
Please make sure your child arrives on time for school every day – School starts at 8.30am Thank you 

             

 Year 4 Recorder Concert 

Year 4 performed a huge repertoire of musical pieces on their different sized recorders on Thursday. 

After only 8 lessons it was a pleasure to see them entertain the audience with such harmony and 

enjoyment. 35 Pupils have signed up for the recorder enrichment in the summer and we hope more will 

continue to learn to play an instrument.   

Mertcan: It was very exciting performing in our recorder concert to everyone.  

Maryam: I enjoyed learning the recorder. We learnt how to read the notes B A G E C D and low D.  

Aiyana: My favourite part was playing in front of my Mum because she was surprised at how many 

songs I had learnt.  
Emilia: I felt proud of myself at the end when everyone clapped because I had worked hard and it felt 

like I had inspired the parents to learn the recorder.  
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2018/2019 

Wednesday 27th March Individual photo’s 

Thursday 28th March Sibling Photo’s and Nursery individual photo’s 

Tuesday 2nd April School Production 7pm in the Square hall 

Friday 5th April Easter Bonnet parade 1.10pm 

Monday 8th April – Monday 22nd April Easter Holidays  

Tuesday 23rd April Lunch changes to take place, Parent Pay accounts must be in credit/activated 

Thursday 26th April Turkish café – in the Community Room – 8.40am to 10.00am 

Monday 29th April Paediatric First Aid Course - 8.35 – 10.35 community room 

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 21st May  Year 6 2019 residential meeting 8.30am in the community room 

Wednesday 22nd May Year 4 to the Verulamium 

Monday 27th – Fri 31st May Half term 

Monday 3rd June – Wednesday 5th June Year 6 Butlins Residential trip 

Friday 21st June WWF – Wear the colours of an endangered animal 

Friday 19th July Finish at 1.30pm for the summer holidays 

Monday 22nd July Inset day – School closed 

Tuesday 23rd July Inset day – School closed 

Easter Bonnet Parade on Friday 5th April – Some cool ideas…………… 

 

Turkish café 

We held our first Turkish café for a long time. It was a social occasion as well as a focus on understanding assessment. These 

cafés will meet every month in the Community Room at 8.40am. The next one will be on Friday 26th April, so put this date in 

your calendar. 



Year 2 Ocean Maths Café 

Thank you to all the parents and carers who were able to attend our last Year 2 Ocean maths café, on the 
11th February. It was a great opportunity for the children to play maths games with their parents/carers. 
If you would like to find out more about the Ocean maths games, please speak to your child’s class teacher. 
We hope to see you again, at our next Ocean maths café. 
Year 2 teachers 
 

 
 

Year 1 Ocean Maths café 

Year 1 had their Ocean Maths Café this week where there was an opportunity for parents to come in and 
work with their child on a Number game.  The focus of the Maths was addition and subtraction where we had 
to find missing numbers in number sentence and picture problems.  We also investigated ways to find a given 
total using our 0-9 number cards. The café was a great opportunity to show our parents how we use songs as 
part of our learning in school and share links to songs to use at home. Everyone had lot of fun! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 – Transport for London 

On Tuesday 19th March the Year 5 children enjoyed a one hour workshop delivered by Transport for London.  The 
children learnt about the different ways to get around London and how there is a bigger push for people to take 
public transport to ease congestion and reduce the impact on the environment. 

It was a hands on session with lots of activities to engage the children.  These included building human bar charts, 
estimating peak times on the tubes, underground map reading and simulating different modes of transport 
around London.  TfL shared some of the latest technology from Oyster cards to estimating pedestrian numbers.  It 
was a fun and informative session that the children and staff all enjoyed. 

 


